
Suffolk University Suffolk University 

Digital Collections @ Suffolk Digital Collections @ Suffolk 

Advancement and Alumni Newsletters Suffolk University Publications 

1978 

Suffolk University Alumni News Bulletin, Fall 1978 Suffolk University Alumni News Bulletin, Fall 1978 

Suffolk University 

Follow this and additional works at: https://dc.suffolk.edu/ad-news 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
Suffolk University, "Suffolk University Alumni News Bulletin, Fall 1978" (1978). Advancement and Alumni 
Newsletters. 105. 
https://dc.suffolk.edu/ad-news/105 

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by the Suffolk University Publications at Digital 
Collections @ Suffolk. It has been accepted for inclusion in Advancement and Alumni Newsletters by an authorized 
administrator of Digital Collections @ Suffolk. For more information, please contact dct@suffolk.edu. 

https://dc.suffolk.edu/
https://dc.suffolk.edu/ad-news
https://dc.suffolk.edu/publications
https://dc.suffolk.edu/ad-news?utm_source=dc.suffolk.edu%2Fad-news%2F105&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://dc.suffolk.edu/ad-news/105?utm_source=dc.suffolk.edu%2Fad-news%2F105&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:dct@suffolk.edu


Bmetin
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
College of Business Administration 
Graduate School of Administration 
Law School

University Alumni Council
Lawrence E. Blacke, AB'71, ]D'76 
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Richard S. Dell'Aria, B5]'71, ]D'75 
John C. Hommel, B5BA'72, JD'76 
Joseph W. Kane, JD'70 
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Elaine M. Notarantonio, MBA'77 
Robert F. Ryan, BSBA'63, MBA'77 
Vice President
David J. Saliba, AA'49, JD'52 
Joseph A. Saponaro, AB'52 
John A. Zorka, MBA'74

University Alumni Council: (L-R) John A. Zorka, MBA'74; Joseph A. Sapo­
naro, AB'52; David J. Saliba, AA'49, JD'52; Charles N. Collatos, JD'64; Joseph 
W. Kane, JD'70, President; Robert F. Ryan, BSBA'68, MBA'77, Vice President; 
Lawrence E. Blacke, AB'71, JD'76, Clerk; John G. Hommel, BSBA'72, JD'76; 
Richard S. Dell'Aria, BSJ'71, JD'75.

Alumni-Trustee Election
As this publication is mailed, the fourth 
alumni-trustee election is in process. 
Appearing on the ballot are: Anthony 
Bille, BSBA'54, JD'57; James J. Nixon, 
JD'55; and Dr. Harry Zohn, BA'46. 
You, the alumnus/alumna, will elect 
one of these distinguished alumni to 
serve as your representative for a three 
year term on the Suffolk University 
Board of Trustees.

The nominating committee is com­
posed of three trustees and the presi­
dents of the three alumni associations. 
Thirty-four highly qualified alumni 
were nominated, making the ballot 
selection process quite difficult.

The newly elected alumni-trustee 
will join Michael Linquata, BS'50 and 
Joseph Shanahan, AB'72, JD'75 on the 
Board. Both Mr. Linquata and Mr. 
Shanahan have served as alumni- 
trustees for one year. Their interactions 
with current students and your elected 
alumni associations' representatives 
have been extensive. Through these 
meetings and conferences they are 
better able to voice your concerns.

The results of the election will be 
announced in the Winter issue of the 
Bulletin.

New Building
December, 1981 has been set as the 
target date for the University to occupy 
the newly acquired 12-story United 
Way building at Somerset Street and 
Ashburton Place on Beacon Hill.

President Fulham, who announced 
the purchase of the 63-year old building 
Aug. 31, says that present plans call for 
a remodeling of eight floors and two 
basements. The remaining floors may 
be developed at a later date.

The university purchased the build­

ing for $605,000 from United Way of 
Massachusetts Bay, Inc., which had 
occupied the property since 1949. For 
years, the building housed the Boston 
City Club, an exclusive men's club. Its 
tenants also have included a number of 
social service agencies such as the Visit­
ing Nurse Association of Boston, the 
Greater Boston Council of Camp Fire 
Girls and the Associated Day Care 
Centers of Metropolitan Boston.

Total cost of the project, which in­
cludes renovation of the new building 
and existing ones, will run between five 
to six million dollars, according to 
Fulham.

The building could be the new home 
of Suffolk's College of Business Ad­
ministration, which will vacate its loca­
tion at 47 Mt. Vernon St. That property 
will be sold later for residential use.
The Ashburton Place building also may 
house a new and larger college library 
with the law school library expanding 
its present quarters into space occupied 
currently by the College library. Plans 
also include a new cafeteria in the Ash­
burton building, and administrative 
offices presently lodged at 100 Charles 
River Plaza on Cambridge Street will 
move to the Ashburton site.

The purchase of the United Way 
building will bring about a number of 
relocations including returning the 
ground floor of the Fenton building to 
social use, removal of classrooms from 
the Ridgeway Building on Cambridge 
Street and conversion of the present 
College Admissions Office at 56 
Temple St. to law faculty offices.

President Fulham said that the tar­
geted 1981 opening will coincide with 
Suffolk's 75th anniversary and out­
lined it as a diamond jubilee facilities 
development project.

The United Way building was offi­
cially known as the Mason Memorial 
Building. The Mason sisters donated 
it to United Community Services (the 
forerunner of United Way) in 1949 to 
be used as a center for human care 
service agencies. The United Way is 
acquiring new permanent quarters at 
87 Kilby St., Post Office Square, Boston 
in December.

"The building, located as it is in close 
proximity to our other buildings, will 
enable the university to maintain its 
traditional mission of providing diverse 
educational programs to all students in 
a highly accessible urban location," 
Fulham said.

At present, the university owns the 
Frank J. Donahue Building, 41 Temple 
St., home of the law school, the Archer 
Building at 20 Derne St., occupied by 
the colleges, the John E. Fenton Build­
ing, housing the College of Liberal 
Arts, the 47 Mt. Vernon Street Build­
ing, occupied by the Business College, 
the Ridgeway Building at Cambridge 
Street, used for classrooms and student 
offices, and 56 Temple St., site of Col­
lege Admissions and college depart­
ment offices.

While the building won't be utilized 
for more than two years, it received an 
early christening on Saturday, Sept. 16 
when the annual Deans' reception was 
held in the impressive and stately 
Adams Room. Some 430 faculty, staff 
and guests were present for the recep­
tion, the largest of its kind in Suffolk 
University history.

Purchase of New Building; (L-R) Vincent A. 
Fulmer, Chairman of the Board of Trustees; 
Thomas A. Fulham, President; Robert X. Chan­
dler, Executive Vice President, United Way; 
Irving W. Rabb, Vice President, United Way.



Alumni Golf Day Chairman 
Arthur Bell, BSBA'50 (left) 
making low gross presenta­
tion to Frank A. Sablone, 
BSBA'70, EdM'71.

The following is a list 
of alumni golfers who 
received prizes and the 
position they finished:

Gross
1st Frank A. Sablone, 

BSBA'70, EdM'71 
2nd Michael DeSimone,

JD'41
3rd Jason Long, BSBA'51

Net
1st Frederick J. Hadge,

JD'33
Robert W. Dick,
BSBA'68, JD'72 
Frank A. Evans, BSBA'50 
Marjorie Sudsbury,
Staff Member 
David R. Fogg, BSJ'77 
Cornelius J. O'Driscoll, 
JD'65
Robert Petrelli, MBA'75 
Edward T. Troy, JD'65 
John A. Walsh, BSBA'50 

10th Paul V. Buckley,
AB'61, JD'63 
Gerald D'Avolio, JD'68 
Eugene Dembkoski, 
BSBA'72
Edward Luckiewicz, Jr., 
EdM'77
Frank N. Maher, BSBA'62 
David Cavalier, BS'75 
Richard Corner, BSBA'69 
Anthony R. Gallo, JD'51 
Neil MacLean, BSBA'70 
John D. McDermott, 
JD'74
A. Kirk Ollerhead, AB'71 

21st Pamela Scangas, AB'72 
Highest Score —

Denis Nee, AB'74

Alumni Golf Day: (L-R) 
Pamela Scangas, AB'72 
and Marjorie Sudsbury.

Alumni Golf Day
August 21 marked the First Suffolk 
University Alumni Golf Day, which 
was played in bright sunshine and 82 
degree temperature. Fifty alumni and 
friends from as far away as Phoenix, 
Arizona; Cape Elizabeth, Maine; and 
Westfield, Massachusetts, gathered at 
the beautiful Wollaston Golf Club in 
Milton, Massachusetts to participate in 
this event. Retired Athletic Director, 
Charles Law was Honorary Chairman 
and Chairman Arthur Bell, BSBA'50 
was ably assisted by David Cavalier, 
AB'74; Ronald D'Avolio, JD'60; 
Michael Egan, BSBA'71; Dean Herbert 
Lemelman; Neil MacLean, BSBA'70; 
and Joseph O'Rourke, JD'41.

Each golfer received a bag tag and 
tees imprinted with "Suffolk Univer­
sity Alumni Golf Day" as a memento. 
Upon completion of the course, alumni 
gathered for cocktails and a roast beef 
dinner. Following the dinner, prizes 
were awarded amidst cheers and 
laughter.

The prize for Longest Drive was 
awarded to Gerald D'Avolio, JD'68 for 
a smashing drive of over 285 yards. 
Nearest to the Pin, 8'5", was won by 
Jack Walsh, BSBA'50, who used a 6 
iron on the 130 yard par three hole.

Low Net was won by Frederick J. 
Hadge, JD'33, who ended up with a net 
71 after the Calloway System was ap­
plied. Winning second net was Robert 
W. Dick, BSBA'68, JD'72, with a 72.

Low Gross was won by Frank A. Sab­
lone, BSBA'70, EdM'71 with an 81, 
lowest score for the alumni. Frank's 
round was aided when he eagled the 
par 5 fifth hole. Michael DeSimone, 
JD'41, won second low gross with an 
83. These four top finishers received 
silver trays for their accomplishments.

Denis Nee, AB'74, who showed the 
most perseverance and dedication of 
all, has been playing golf for only one 
year. Little did Denis know after tap­
ping in his last putt that he would be 
the recipient of a gift certificate for the 
highest score of the day!

In all some twenty-nine prizes were 
awarded. All of which were contributed 
by the following concerns:

Cohasset Village Printers, Cohasset 
Crimson Printing Company, 
Cambridge
Foot-Joy, Incorporated, Brockton 
Hillside Liquors, Medford 
John Gilbert, Jr. Liquor Company, 
Boston
Medford Square Sporting Goods, 
Medford
Special appreciation and thanks to 

Richard Corner, BSBA'69, who as a 
member of Wollaston, sponsored the 
alumni outing. Without his efforts, the 
Golf Day would not have been possible. 
The committee also wishes to express 
their congratulations to all the winners, 
and would like to have everyone check 
off June 18,1979 as the date for the 
Second Annual Alumni Golf Day.

Alumni Golf Day: (L-R) Richard Corner, BSBA'69 
and Frank Flannery, MBA'64, Vice President 
and Treasurer.

Alumni Contract Bids
Alumni who work for or own busi­
nesses which provide goods or services 
applicable to an educational institution, 
including maintenance and repair work 
are invited to send a brief description 
of their wares to Mr. Francis X. Flan­
nery, the Vice President and Treasurer 
of Suffolk University. Please also indi­
cate whether you wish to be placed on 
the University's bidding list.

Enrollment, 1978
The largest incoming freshmen class 
in Suffolk University's history reported 
for classes September 11.

Some 425 first year students enrolled 
in Suffolk's College of Liberal Arts and 
Sciences and College of Business Ad­
ministration, according to William F. 
Coughlin, director of admissions.

Coughlin noted that enrollment is 
up about 20 students from a year ago 
in the face of some predictions that 
enrollment might be down in area col­
leges and universities this Fall. "Actu­
ally, we probably won't feel the effect 
of a populations reduction until 1980," 
he said.

Coughlin went on to report that the 
number of transfer students enrolled 
at the university is about 15 less than a 
year ago, the second year in a row that 
there has been a reduction. Suffolk 
expects to enroll about 275 transfer 
students, mostly from two-year com­
munity colleges. He attributes the 
decline to increased competition among 
four-year colleges for transfer students.

The colleges draw heavily from the 
Greater Boston area although Coughlin 
says that for the second straight year, 
there is an increase in students from 
beyond the Routes 128 and 495 areas.

Total undergraduate enrollment for 
the Fall semester is 3319 and graduate 
students add another 1460. These fig­
ures reflect both the day and evening 
divisions' population.

Meanwhile, classes opened in the 
law school with about 535 new first 
year students (335 days and 200 eve­
nings) selected from some 3800 appli­
cants, according to Admissions Direc­
tor Marjorie Cellar.

"Some 46 per cent of the first year 
class is made up of women, six per 
cent more than a year ago and the 
largest number of women ever enrolled 
at Suffolk University Law School,"
Ms. Cellar reported. This brings the 
Law School's total enrollment to 1662.

Xmas Shoppers' Service
There were twenty-five happy shining 
faces at the end of the first Christmas 
Shoppers' Service last year. Plans are 
now underway for the Second Annual 
Christmas Shoppers' Service. Sched­
uled for Saturday, December 16, from 
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., the program 
offers you, the alumnus/alumna, a 
place to leave your children and an 
opportunity to shop the downtown 
Boston stores.

The Service is open to children from 
age four to ten. They will be supervised 
by S.U. students and alumni. A nurse 
will also be on call. Cartoons, games, a 
visit from Santa, favors and a lunch 
will be provided for the children. The 
cost is $1 for each child. A number of 
retailers from the downtown Boston 
stores will be contacted once again to 
donate various items to help defray 
expenses.

This unique service presents you the 
chance to finish up all your last minute 
holiday errands while your children are 
well supervised and have a fun day! 
Reservation notices will be mailed in 
November.
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News
Law School Alumni Association Board of Directors

*Leonard N. Augello, ]D'52 
**Nicholas Barbadoro, ]D'38 
**Marianne B. Bowler, ]D'76 

Clerk
***]oseph D. Clancy, ]D'51 

* Arthur C. Coffey, ]D'49 
***Charles N. Collatos, ]D'64 

U.A.C. Representative 
***Mary Ann Driscoll, ]D'74 

**Arnold E. Johnson, ]D'56 
*Term Expires 1978 **Term

^Joseph W. Kane, JD'70 
Vice President and U.A.C. Representative 

***Jo$eph P. McDonough, ]D'40 
**Arthur T. Murphy, ]D'38 

***Russell G. Murphy, JD'73 
U.A.C. Representative 

*James ]. Nixon, ]D'55 
*David J. Saliba, AA'49, JD'52 
President

**Paul R. Tierney, JD'64 
Expires 1979 ***Term Expires 1980
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Noted trial attorney 
and Suf¥olk University 
trustee, Paul T. Smith.

Law School Alumni Association, Board of Directors: (standing L-R) Arthur G. 
Coffey, JD'49; Arthur T. Murphy, JD'38; James J. Nixon, JD'55; Joseph P. 
McDonough, JD'40; Leonard N. Augello, JD'52; Steven Dramer, Student 
Representative; Janet Maloof, Student Representative; Arnold E. Johnson, 
JD'56; Mary Ann Driscoll, JD'74; Paul R. Tierney, JD'64; Marianne B. Bowler, 
JD'76, Clerk; David J. Saliba, AA'49, JD'52, President; Joseph W. Kane, JD'70, 
Vice President; Charles N. Collatos, JD'64; Russell G. Murphy, JD'73.

55 Alumni to Attend 
High Court Admission
55 alumni will participate in the Special 
Admissions Session before the United 
States Supreme Court on November 
13. The ceremony, first of its kind in­
volving a Suffolk group, has been ar­
ranged by the Washington, D.C. 
alumni in cooperation with the Law 
School Alumni Association. Paul T. 
Smith, JD'37, noted trial attorney and 
S.U. trustee, will move the admittance 
of the group before the full bench of 
the Supreme Court.

Well-known Washington attorney, 
Thomas Gardiner Corcoran, will ad­
dress the participants, their guests and 
D.C. area alumni at a luncheon on 
Capitol Hill following the ceremony. 
Many of the alumni and their families 
are taking advantage of a weekend 
travel and lodging package arranged 
by the Alumni ./Development office.

The project encourages attorneys to 
apply for admittance in open court or 
by written motion. Nearly 100 addi­
tional alumni are being admitted by 
written motion. Their papers are proc­
essed by the Alumni/Development 
office and are forwarded to D.C.

"The response to the initial letter 
was excellent," reports William Am- 
idon. Law School Development Officer. 
"We have had over 900 requests for 
forms. We were only able to send 
information to the first 500 respond­
ents. I am sorry that we could not 
accommodate more graduates."

Amidon said, however, that due to 
the heavy demand, the Washington 
alumni group has planned a second 
session for May, 1979. An announce­
ment will be made early next year.

Patience Has Rewards/Alumni Directory
The Law School Alumni Director y, originally planned for delivery in October, 
is now scheduled for mailing in early December. Our apologies for the 
delay which has been caused by editing and printing schedules. The reward 
for patience will be a more accurate and useful reference tool.

Copies of the directory can still be ordered by sending a check for five 
dollars payable to Suffolk University to the Alumni Office, Suffolk Univer­
sity, Beacon Hill, Boston, MA 02H4.

The Honorable Martin 
F. Loughlin, JD'Sl, 
Chief Justice, New 
Hampshire Superior 
Court.

N.H. Chief Justice 
is S.U. Alumnus
Martin Loughlin, JD'51 has been ap­
pointed Chief Justice of the Superior 
Court of New Hampshire, announced 
Governor Meldrin Thomson, Jr. Judge 
Loughlin has been the senior judge on 
the Superior Court, to which he was 
appointed in 1963.

A native of Manchester, New Hamp­
shire, Loughlin is married to Margaret 
Gallagher. They have seven children 
and one grandchild.

Justice Loughlin is a graduate of 
St. Anselm's College where he teaches 
evidence and criminal law. He is a 
member of the editorial board of the 
New Hampshire Law Weekly and has 
chaired the Superior Court's sentence 
review division. He is the author of 
New Hampshire Trial Practice, 
published in 1975.

Annual Alumni Dinner
Monday, December 4 marks the date 
of the annual Law School Alumni Din­
ner. Under the chairmanship of Charles 
Collatos, JD'64 and alumni president 
David Saliba, AA'49, JD'52, this an­
nual affair will bring over 600 alumni 
together at the Boston Park Plaza 
Hotel. Over the years the spirit of 
camaraderie that the dinner evoked 
has made it the principal law alumni 
event of the area. "Even lawyers that 
are not Suffolk alumni ask to be in­
vited," reports David Saliba.

Commissioner Collatos informs us 
that announcements of the dinner have 
been mailed and the invitations are at 
the printers. Individual ticket sub­
scriptions will be $16. Tables seat ten 
and will cost $160. Because there are 
no individual seating assignments ex­
cept for groups of 10 or more, alumni 
are encouraged to get together with 
their friends and purchase an entire 
table. A cash bar will be open from 
5:30-6:45 p.m. and the dinner will 
start at 7:00 p.m.

For ticket information contact the 
Alumni Office, at 723-4700, Ext. 132.

4th Annual Law Fund Begins
Ronald A. Wysocki, JD'72, National 
Chairman, has announced the start of 
the 1978-1979 Annual Law Fund. The 
campaign will seek alumni contribu­
tions from Maine to California through 
29 regional networks of alumni volun­
teers. This year's drive will continue 
to June 30,1979.

"We are now at the threshold of 
maturity," according to Wysocki. "This 
is our fourth year. Beginning in 1975­
76, 755 alumni gave $42,000. The next 
campaign, 1976-77 we realized $49,800 
from 943 alumni. Last year was the 
best yet with a sizeable leap upward 
totalling $77,500 from 1257 alumni.

"Today we are at the threshold of 
finally attaining a very meaningful 
response from our graduates of a 
$100,000 Annual Law Fund. This 
figure puts us in a comparable league 
of alumni support with law schools 
across the country."

"Our Fund is new born, only four 
years old, and its growth and the re­
sponse from alumni is remarkable in 
achieving such a level of giving in such 
a short span of time. In fact, the level 
of alumni participation exceeds the 
national average of alumni giving to 
institutions of higher education."

"This year our goal is $100,000.
With continued growth of our gift 
clubs, the Templars and the Advocates 
Society, as well as the continuous excel­
lent record of gifts from young alumni, 
we will achieve this goal."
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Ms. Elizabeth McCombs, 
Assistant Director of 
Career Advising and 
Placement for the Law 
School, has been at Suf­
folk University since 1975. 
Prior to that she worked 
as a staff assistant in the 
Executive Office of 
Human Services as a 
legislative liaison and 
recruitment coordinator.

Bulletin: Now Mike, what about the 
Placement Library and the Workshops? 
Rubino: Anyone looking for a job 
should always know something about 
the company they are interviewing 
with and should research a variety of 
alternatives. The College Placement 
Library has descriptive information on 
over 500 companies and government 
agencies that hire at the bachelor or 
master level. In addition to this, you 
will find numerous publications con­
cerning the current job market, future 
employment trends, and salary and 
wage information. We have materials 
on resume writing, job interviewing, 
how to carry out a successful job find­
ing campaign and a selection of direc­
tories of government, business and edu­
cational institutions. Tm sure Tony 
has similar literature but directed 
toward law primarily.
DeVico: That's correct.
Rubino: In regard to the workshops, 
Tony and Betsy also conduct similar 
sessions. These are geared toward 
students primarily but are also helpful 
to alumni. The two most important are 
resume writing and job interviewing 
techniques. A well-written resume is 
one of the most important tools a per­
son needs when looking for employ­
ment. It points out accomplishments, 
identifies skills and most definitely 
assists in obtaining an interview. I 
teach various resume formats as well 
as composition of the cover letter.

The job interview workshop teaches 
employment interviewing from the 
employer's perspective. You learn why 
the employers ask the questions they 
do and what they look for both 
verbally and non-verbally.
DeVico: I am constantly taken aback 
at how some people—alumni and stu­
dents—will not take the time and effort 
necessary to produce an effective pro­
fessional resume or to research and 
prepare for an interview with prospec­
tive employers.
Rubino: Hopefully, that is what we try 
to overcome.

But what is a principal concern of 
mine is establishing a network of job 
information referrals. If a student or 
alumnus is interested let's say in com­
munity counseling or working for an 
accounting firm but doesn't really know 
if he/she would like to make a career 
of it there's no established network of 
contacts that I can utilize to refer the 
person to for direct information and/or 
an internship.
DeVico: That is what our Job Informa­
tion Sessions accomplish to a degree. 
But I agree with Mike, nothing can 
take the place of the one-on-one 
dialogue of a person presently active 
in the career with a student, or the 
practical experience gained in an in­
ternship setting.
Bulletin: You have both discussed 
services you offer to students and 
alumni. You have both also alluded to 
your need for alumni assistance. What 
exactly are you saying is necessary?
DeVico: You're right. It is a two-way 
process. I feel we need to expand the 
alumni volunteer advising system or 
network as Mike calls it. There is also 
the constant need to obtain information 
on job vacancies, both full and part­
time, as well as summer employment 
opportunities.
Rubino: Right. But let's emphasize 
that it is a two-way process. For exam­
ple, I repeatedly, and so does Tony, 
receive calls on job opportunities that 
require experience. Many times I can 
alert and refer alumni who maintain a 
placement file with us to that particu­
lar firm. But.. . many times I cannot.
Bulletin: Then what is the best way for 
an alumna or alumnus to: 1. volunteer 
their assistance; 2. register with the 
office for assistance; and 3. inform you 
of job vacancies.

DeVico/Rubino: 1. Keep the Alumni 
Records Office informed of their occu­
pation and business address and wheth­
er they wish to volunteer their services. 
The Alumni Associations' Boards of 
Directors have been working with us 
and will keep us informed. Their com­
puterized record system is established 
to maintain this information.

2. We require at least one personal 
contact with anyone registering for 
Placement services. An alumna or 
alumnus can call or write to set up an 
appointment. We want to know our 
graduates.

3. In regard to job vacancies, please 
call or write—immediately to the ap­
propriate placement office!
(Placement for the Colleges and Grad­
uate Schools 723-4700 X-118 and 
Placement for the Law School 723­
4700 X148 OR Suffolk University, 
Beacon Hill, Boston, MA 02114, please 
indicate the appropriate office).

W
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Prof. Anthony DeVico, Director of 
the Law School Career Advising and 
Placement office, served as command­
ing officer of the U.S. Naval Justice 
School in Newport, R.I., Military Judge 
and Senior Attorney for the Navy in 
the First Naval District with offices 
in Boston before coming to Suffolk in 
1971. He received his Juris Doctor and 
Bachelor of Arts degrees from Boston 
College and a Master of Arts degree 
from Boston University. He holds the 
position of President-elect of the Amer­
ican Justinian Society of Jurists, direc­
tor of the Massachusetts Justinian 
Society, and was the first treasurer of 
the National Association for Law 
Placement. He also maintains member­
ship in the American, Federal, Massa­
chusetts, Middlesex and Boston Bar 
Associations. He is admitted to the 
Massachusetts Bar, Federal Bar (Mass.), 
U.S. Court of Military Appeals, U.S. 
Customs Court and the U.S. Supreme 
Court. DeVico and his wife, Ida, have 
two children and reside in Belmont.

■B

Mr. Michael Rubino, Director of 
Career Planning and Placement for the 
Colleges, joined the university in July, 
1978. He was previously the placement 
director at North Shore Community 
College in Beverly, Mass. A Bachelor 
of Arts graduate from Clark Univer­
sity, he received his Master of Educa­
tion degree in counseling from North­
eastern University. He is presently a 
doctoral candidate in higher education 
administration at Northeastern. He is 
the Vice President of the North Shore 
Personnel Association, the College 
Placement Council and the Massachu­
setts Educational Recruiting Consor­
tium. Rubino and his wife, Christina, 
live in Marblehead. They have one 
child.
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**Lawrence £. Blacke, AB'71, ]D'76 

U.A.C. Representative 
*Warren I. Brown, AB'54 
Clerk

***Thomas A. Cady, AB'72
*Robert E. Coughlin, AB'73, EdM'74 
*Richard 5. Dell'Aria, B5]'71, ]D'75 

U.A.C. Representative 
***Patrick H. Dwyer, BSBA'62, EdM'70 

Vice President

**Barbara B. Freedman, AB'74 
*5tephen P. Harden, AB'74 

*'**]ohn C. Hommel, BSBA'72, ]D'76 
U.A.C. Representative 

**Paul 7. Keane, BSBA'51 
*^**Joseph A. Saponaro, AB'52 

President
***George N. Torrey, BSBA'56, MAEd'57 
**Richard D. Tranfaglia, AB'73 
**Vincent J. Vannah, BSBA'70

*Term Expires 1979 **Term Expires 1980 ***Term Expires 1981

General Alumni Association, Board of Directors: (standing L-R) Paul Bailey, 
AB'51; Dr. George N. Torrey, BSBA'56, MAEd'57; John G. Hommel, BSBA'72, 
JD'76; Vincent J. Vannah, BSBA'70; (sitting L-R) Richard D. Tranfaglia, 
AB'73; Robert E. Coughlin AB'73, EdM'74; Warren I. Brown, AB'54, Clerk; 
Joseph A. Saponaro, AB'52, President; Patrick H. Dwyer, BSBA'62, EdM'70, 
Vice President; Lawrence E. Blacke, AB'71, JD'76; Richard S. Dell'Aria, BSJ'71, 
JD'75; Barbara B. Freedman, AB'74; Thomas A. Cady, AB'72; Carolyn 
Powers, Student Representative.

Making plans for the 
1978-1979 Annual Fund 
campaign are Frank Evans 
BSBA'50, Vice Chairman 
for Special Gift Societies 
and John E. McDonald 
BSBA'71, General 
Chairman.

Key Volunteers Named
John E. McDonald, BSBA'71, General 
Chairman for the 1978-1979 Annual 
Fund is pleased to announce the ap­
pointments of three alumni volunteers 
to key leadership roles.

Robert Benoit, BSJ'52, of Bedford 
has agreed to serve as Vice Chairman 
for Volunteers. Bob's duties will in­
clude assisting the General Chairman 
in building a national alumni volunteer 
group for the Annual Fund.

Melvin Cheney, AB'50, of Lowell 
will be the 1978-1979 Cornerstone 
Society Chairman. Mel has been active 
in the Annual fund for the past three 
years. His assignment is to establish a 
committee of alumni who will be 
responsible for the growth of this 
special gift society.

Vice Chairman for Special Gift 
Societies is Frank Evans, BSBA'50, of 
Cohasset. Frank is the past chairman 
of the Cornerstone Society. He will be 
responsible for working with Jack 
McDonald in establishing other gift 
societies and soliciting key donors for 
the Annual Fund.

Over 600 alumni volunteers have 
been involved with the success of the 
Annual Fund since 1975. If you would 
like to be part of this successful team, 
please contact John E. McDonald, 
Annual Fund General Chairman, 
Suffolk University, Beacon Hill, Bos­
ton, MA 02114 or call (617) 723-4700, 
extension 130.

r J

Annual Fund for the Colleges: (left) Robert D. Benoit BSJ'52, 
Vice Chairman for Volunteers and Melvin Cheney, AB'50, 
Cornerstone Society Chairman, meeting with General 
Chairman of the Annual Fund, John E. McDonald.

3rd Annual Ticket Series
Over the past two years, over 2,000 
alumni have enjoyed what is called the 
Ticket Subscription Series. Sponsored 
by the General Alumni Association, the 
Series provides tickets, at cost, to 
alumni for cultural and sporting events. 
The Third Annual Ticket Series is 
enlarging to also include Suffolk Uni­
versity events. Some of which are avail­
able to alumni free of charge.

Starting off the program is a play 
produced by the Suffolk Theater Com­
pany. A Company that is a profession­
al, non-profit, tax exempt organization 
housed and partially subsidized by 
Suffolk University. Entering its second 
year, S.T.C. has established a resident 
theater for the Beacon Hill and general 
Boston communities. On November 
10,11,12, and 13 the premiere of the 
musical drama Album, by Leslie LeRoy 
Hurley, will open. The song play is 
about a young, black composer in 
search of self-realization and success in 
the music industry of the late 1960's 
and early 1970's. Curtain time at the 
Suffolk University Theater on Temple 
Street is 8:30 p.m. Tickets will be $4.

On November 18, the Suffolk Uni­
versity L.I.F.E. Committee (Leisure is 
for Enjoyment) has scheduled the 
Boston Flamenco Ballet. The perform­
ance is free of charge and will be held 
at 7:00 p.m. at the University Theater 
on Temple Street.

L.I.F.E. Committee has also invited 
the Chamber Theatre Productions to 
present, "Mark Twain Sketches". 
Admittance is free and the Sketches 
start at 1:00 p.m. in the University 
Theater on December 5.

The Nutcracker, a perennial favorite 
and more resplendent than ever with 
new sets and costumes, will be on 
Friday, December 8 at the Music Hall 
Theatre, Boston. Tickets are $8 
per person.

The Boston Celtics and the Phila­
delphia 76ers are the Ticket Subscrip­
tion Series' choice for Sunday, January 
21 at the Boston Garden for a 1:45 
p.m. game.

A 7:00 p.m. face-off between the 
Boston Bruins and the New York 
Islanders is scheduled for Sunday, 
March 11.

Still to be decided and tentatively 
scheduled for March is a play at one 
of the Boston theaters. The Box Offices 
have been unable to confirm a specific 
production before this issue went to 
press.

The General Alumni Board of Direc­
tors are excited about the schedule and 
wish to remind interested alumni to 
make their reservations early.

D.C. Alumni Dinner Planned
Saturday evening, November 11,1978, 
will mark the first annual dinner for 
college alumni residing in the greater 
Washington, D.C. area.

The evening is being planned by 
Richard W. Novak, BSBA'58 and Rob­
ert R. Rodman, BSBA'53, MA'55, and 
will be held at Stouffer's National 
Center Hotel, Arlington, Virginia.

Cocktails begin at 7 p.m. with dinner 
being served at 8 p.m.

NEH Grant Awarded
In June the newly formed department 
of Humanities/Modern Languages 
received notification of approval of a 
consultant grant from the National 
Endowment for Humanities. Through­
out this academic year, the department 
and the consultant will be working to 
produce a curriculum which articulates 
the department's directions in conjunc­
tion with the long-range plans of the 
University and the Curriculum 
Committee.

Professor Harvey Buchanan from 
Case Western Reserve has been select­
ed as the Consultant. A former provost 
for Humanities at his institution. Pro-
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Dr. Cleophas W. Boudreau, 
Chairman of the Human­
ities/Modern Languages 
Department.

Business Education Program 
Director, Barbara Ash with 
Dr. Allan C. Lloyd, Director 
of Typewriting Instruction 
Services, Gregg Division of 
McGraw-Hill Publishing 
Company and Chairman 
of the Board of Trustees 
Vincent A. Fulmer at the 
seminar awards dinner.

fessor Buchanan serves on the National 
Board of Advisors in Humanities for 
the N.E.H.

He recently completed his first three- 
day visitation, which will be followed 
by four or five additional sessions 
throughout the year. During this visit, 
he met with the President, Dean of the 
College of Liberal Arts and Sciences 
and the Curriculum Committee chair­
man as well as the chairman and facul­
ty of the Humanities/Modern 
Languages department.

'Those individuals who met and 
worked with Professor Buchanan found 
his visit to be stimulating and are most 
enthusiastic about his assistance," 
stated Dr. Cleophas W. Boudreau, 
Chairman of the department and 
author of the grant proposal.

Happenings in Education
Special Education: The new program, 
leading to a Master of Education degree 
in Special Education, is a competency- 
based, pragmatic curriculum. It is de­
signed to prepare the regular classroom 
teacher integrating children with spe­
cial needs; the teacher of school age 
children with moderate special needs; 
and the generic teacher of school age 
children with mild special needs. Can­
didates for the degree can expect to 
complete the program in one year and 
one summer of full-time study. How­
ever, part-time students will take a pro­
portionately longer period of time to 
finish. A minimum program involves 
36 semester credit hours. Non-degree 
students are allowed to register for 
certain courses within the program 
after consultation with the director. In­
terested alumni are advised to consult 
with Dr. Joanne Carr, Program Direc­
tor at Suffolk University, 723-4700, 
Extension 289. Students from all fields 
of education are welcome.
Business Education: This summer the 
Education Department offered three, 
one week sessions in business educa­
tion for graduate credit. Filled to 
capacity, 180 business educators came 
from every state in New England, as 
well as New York and Canada. Out-of­
town participants stayed at the Parker 
House and special activities, including 
a wine and cheese reception and buffet 
dinner, were planned for all. Co-spon­
sored by the Gregg Division, McGraw- 
Hill Book Company, the three programs 
presented "Current Issues and Trends 
in Shorthand and Transcription", 
"Current Issues and Trends in Office 
Education", and "Current Issues and 
Trends in Typewriting". Ms. Barbara 
Ash, Director of the Business Educa­
tion Program at Suffolk University, is 
to be congratulated for organizing 
such an outstanding program.

Suffolk Journal 
Sponsors Workshop
More than 100 student journalists at­
tended a day-long workshop sponsored 
by the Suffolk Journal, a student news­
paper at Suffolk University, on 
Saturday, September 23.

The program, first of its kind at the 
University, presented working media 
people as guest speakers throughout 
the day and included a luncheon for 
the guests in the school cafeteria.

Featured speaker was Robert J. Sales, 
former Boston Globe reporter and now 
editor of the Boston Phoenix, a weekly 
alternative paper. Sales compared the 
role of the alternative newspaper with 
that of the daily Metropolitan paper.

Four alumni of Suffolk University, 
three of whom were previous Journal 
editors, were speakers. Joseph Gavag- 
han, BSJ'75, of the Lexington Minute- 
man discussed jobs in journalism and 
feature writing; Deborah Burke,
BSJ'77, of the Malden Evening News 
talked on news writing and women in 
journalism; Philip Santoro, BSJ'78; 
of the Lexington Minuteman and

Faculty Appointments
Full-time faculty appointments to the 
Education, Government and Econom­
ics, Speech and History departments 
were announced in the College of 
Liberal Arts and Sciences for the Fall 
semester.

Appointed to Education were Joanne 
E. Carr, assistant professor and director 
of special education, and Michael 
Zifcak, assistant professor.

Dr. Carr comes to Suffolk from the 
University of South Florida where 
she was a county-wide resource teacher 
for programs for the emotionally han­
dicapped. She was also an adjunct pro­
fessor and had a private practice for 
children and adolescents with emotion­
al problems and learning disabilities. 
Dr. Carr holds a B.A. in elementary 
education from the University of 
Florida and a Ph.D. in special educa­
tion from the University of Georgia.

Dr. Zifcak has an A.B. in philosophy 
from Brown University, an M.Ed. in 
special education from the University 
of Rhode Island and a Ph.D. in special 
education from the University of 
Connecticut. He has been a special 
education teacher and a teacher of 
learning disabilities with the Prov­
idence and Warwick, R.I. school sys­
tems and a lecturer in special education 
at U. Conn.

Communications and Speech — 
Edward J. Harris, acting chairman and 
instructor, and Gloria M. Boone, 
instructor in communications.

For the past two years, Harris was 
the coordinator of forensics and a 
teaching assistant at Penn. State where 
he received an M.A. degree and is 
working on his doctorate. He received a 
B.A. cum laude from Plattsburgh State 
College. Harris was the first graduate 
student and youngest member ever to 
be elected to the National Forensic 
Association Executive Council.

Boone is a cum laude graduate of 
Penn. State B.A. 1977 and was 
awarded an M.A. from Temple Uni­
versity in 1978. Her Penn. State career 
won her numerous awards including 
outstanding debater award from 
Niagara University. She was on a grad­
uate teaching assistantship at Temple.

Government and Economics — 
Agnes S. Bain, assistant professor. She 
has a B.A. from McGill University and 
a Ph.D. in political science from Boston 
University. After serving as a teaching 
fellow at B.U., she was a lecturer and 
instructor at Suffolk.

History — Kenneth Greenberg, 
assistant professor. Most recently he 
was on a visiting lectureship at UMass, 
Boston and prior to that was an assist­
ant professor in American history at 
Alfred University. He holds a B.A. in 
history from Cornell University in 
1968, an M.A. in American history 
from Columbia University in 1970 and 
his Ph.D. from the University of Wis­
consin. Greenberg was a visiting fel­
low at Harvard this past year.

Phoenix, spoke on editorial writing 
and layout, Dan Petipas, BSJ'78, former 
arts editor for the Journal and station 
manager for WSUB, the Suffolk stu­
dent radio station, discussed the arts.

The workshop explored such topics 
as news writing, photography, feature 
writing, small and daily newspapers 
and journalistic responsibilities.

President Thomas A. Fulham ad­
dressed the student journalists at the 
start of the program. In addition to 
Suffolk journalism majors, high school 
students from Quincy, Wakefield, 
Hopkinton, Burlington and Lawrence 
attended the seminars.

Joseph A. Reppucci, editor in chief 
of the Journal, and Richard M. Saia, 
production manager for the Journal, 
directed the successful program, which 
may be repeated next year.
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MBA/MPA Alumni Association Board of Directors

**Michael L. Backer, Exec. MBA'77 
*Douglas R. Baird, BSBA’71, MBA'75 

’‘Robert P.Edson, BSBA'67, MBA'72 
*Charles J. Hamilton, MPA'75 

**RusseIl B. Millholland, MBA'71 
***Elaine Marie Notarantonio, MBA'76 

U.A.C. Representative 
***Peter O'Neill, MPA’75, EdM’78 
**Vincent Polito, BSBA'59, MBA'64 
**Vrank Porcaro, MBA'71

Vice President 
^Robert G. Ralston, MBA'73 

***Robert F. Ryan, BSBA’68, MBA'77 
U.A.C. Representative 

***Henry P. St. Cyr, MBA'77
'Daniel A. Sullivan, BSBA'70, MBA'76 
'Robert P. Zickell, ]r., MBA'73 
Clerk

"'John A. Zorka, MBA'74 
President

'Term Expires 1979 "Term Expires 1980 "'Term Expires 1981

MBA/MPA Alumni Association, Board of Directors: (Front row L-R) Robert
F. Ryan, BSBA'68, MBA'77; Michael L. Backer, Executive MBA'77; Russell B. 
Millholland, MBA'71; Frank Porcaro, MBA'71, Vice President; (Back row 
L-R) John A. Zorka, MBA'74, President; Henry P. St. Cyr, MBA'77; Robert
G. Ralston, MBA'73; Daniel A. Sullivan, BSBA'70, MBA'76; Robert P. Edson, 
BSBA'67, MBA'72; Robert P. Zickell, MBA'73, Clerk; Douglas R. Baird, 
BSBA'71, MBA'75 ; Christopher A. Malm, Student Representative.

Richard L. McDowell, 
Dean, Suffolk University 
College of Business Admin­
istration and Graduate 
School of Administration.

"Miss Mac" with just a 
few of her many friends. 
(L-R) Albert L. Hutton, 
JD'55; Dr. Paul G. Buchan­
an, BSBA'50, MA'51; 
Michael L. Linquata, BSBA 
'50 and Joseph A. Saponaro, 
AB'52.

// //Taxachu$ett$
The Seminar Luncheon Series for 1978­
1979, sponsored by the MBA/MPA 
Alumni Association began on Novem­
ber 2. The speaker for the first seminar 
was George Keverian, majority leader 
of the Massachusetts House of Repre­
sentatives. His topic: "Taxachusetts, Is 
a Proposition 13 or 2V2 coming to 
Massachusetts?" was timely and well 
received by the alumni, students and 
faculty present.

Plans have been made by the MBA/ 
MPA alumni to sponsor three addition­
al seminars in January, February and 
March with a dinner in the Spring. 
Details will follow in the next Bulletin 
and in special mailings.

These seminars are usually held in a 
conference room on campus. They 
begin at noon with a buffet lunch, 
followed by a speaker and a question 
and answer period, ending promptly 
at 1:30. For any additional information, 
please contact the Alumni Office 
(723-4700X132).

//200 Honor ''Miss Mac
More than 200 friends and former 
associates of Miss Dorothy McNamara, 
retired alumni director for Suffolk 
University, honored her at a testimonial 
dinner, Friday, October 13 at Lantana's 
in Randolph.

Alumni from four decades turned 
out for the tribute to "Miss Mac", who 
served the university for 47 years, 
many of them as bursar. John J. Norton 
of Quincy, BSGS'55 unveiled a portrait 
of Miss McNamara at the dinner. The 
portrait presented to her was painted 
by Raymond Parks of Suffolk's human­
ities department. It was originally com­
missioned by the 1971 Alumni Board 
of Directors. She was also the recipient 
of a plaque presented by Matthew J. 
Fink, AB'64.

Dancing to the music of Bob Jen­
nings and orchestra followed the 
dinner. Many thanks were extended 
to John Norton and his committee 
members for their diligent efforts in 
planning this successful function.

Faculty Seminars Open 
to the Alumni
For the first time, the College of Busi­
ness Administration is offering faculty 
research seminars to the public, free of 
charge. The initial session was held 
Wednesday, November 8 at 2:30 p.m. 
Dr. Stevan Trooboff, chairperson of 
the management department discussed 
"Organizational Climate Research".

The next scheduled seminar is 
Wednesday, November 15 at 2:00 
p.m. Associate professor of account­
ing, Bernard Meyler will talk about 
Financial Accounting Standards Board 
13. The program will be held in the 
Dean's Conference Room at 47 Mt. 
Vernon Street, Boston. All interested 
alumni are welcome.

Business Publications
The Faculty Resource Unit of the Col­
lege of Business Administration and 
the Graduate School of Administration 
is providing, free of charge to alumni, 
reprints of articles published by the 
faculty. Should you wish to order 
copies of the articles listed below, please 
contact: The Faculty Resource Unit, 
Suffolk University, 47 Mt. Vernon 
Street, Boston, MA 02108.

R5 1. "Rural and Urban Differences: One
More Time." John J. Castellano. Acad­
emy of Management Journal, Vol. 19,
No. 3, September 1976.

R5 2. "Worker Values and Job Response."
John J. Castellano. Proceedings of the 
Eastern Academy of Management,
1977.

RS 3. "Perceived and Objective Job Charac­
teristics." John J. Castellano. Proceed­
ings of the Eastern Academy of 
Management, 1978.

RS 4. "An Introduction to Municipal Bonds 
—Part One." Donald Levitan. The 
Massachusetts Selectman. Vol. XXXV,
No. 2, Spring 1976.

RS 5. "An Introduction to Municipal Bonds 
—Part II." Donald Levitan. The Massa­
chusetts Selectman.

RS 6. "Capital Improvements Program."
Donald Levitan. The Massachusetts 
Selectman, April 1973.

RS 7. "Government Policy Toward Handi­
capped Individuals." David Pfeiffer 
and Michael Giampietro. White House 
Conference on Handicapped Individ­
uals, Reprinted from the Policy Studies 
Journal, Vol. 6, Autumn, 1977.

RS 8. "Utility and Personality." Charles J.
Shelley. Proceedings of American 
Institute for Decision Sciences, 1974.

RS 9. "30's, 40's, 50's, 60's, 70's and Beyond 
—Toward a Science of Environments."
Stevan K. Trooboff and Marilyn G.
Burmeister, Inforum, Vol. 1, No. 1,
Spring 1978.

Business School Notes
Dean Richard L. McDowell has an­
nounced the appointment of Ronald 
Sundberg as assistant dean of the col­
lege and the designation of Peter Cald­
well as director of the Management 
Education Center.

Sundberg previously served as as­
sistant dean for continuing education 
at the State College at Cortland, N.Y. 
Married with three children, he is a 
graduate of Boston University (B.S. in 
B.A.) and is completing a doctorate in 
education there. He succeeds Dr. Lin 
Bothwell.

Caldwell, who will also head up the 
Executive MBA program in the busi­
ness school, has his MBA from the Tuck 
School and is completing a Ph.D. in 
English at Tufts University. He was 
associated with Tufts in a number of 
management capacities including busi­
ness manager of the dental school.
He and his wife, Phyllis, have one child 
and live in Duxbury.

Two new faculty appointments were 
also disclosed. Dr. Charles J. Shelley 
and Dr. Daniel A. Sankowsky were 
named assistant professors of 
management.

Shelley previously taught at North­
eastern University and Wright State 
as an assistant professor and was an 
instructor at University of Massachu­
setts at Amherst. He holds a BBA 
degree and Ph.D. from the University 
of Massachusetts at Amherst.

Sankowsky was visiting professor of 
mathematics at Babson College and 
before that served at Simmons College. 
He has his B.A. from the University 
of Pennsylvania and Ph.D. from the 
University of California at Berkeley.
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Suffolk University alumni continually 
ask the question, "Can I use the 
career advising and placement library 
and services?" The answer is, of course, 
a resounding yes! Because there are 
such a variety of services for alumni 
and a great need for alumni volunteers. 
Prof. Anthony DeVico and Mr. Michael 
Rubino, consented to an interview 
with the BULLETIN to explain their 
programs in greater detail.

Ms. McCombs and Professor DeVico.

Third year law student, Elizabeth A. Wolfe reviewing job 
opportunities with Professor DeVico.

‘ |;£.r S

Reviewing Placement literature.

Bulletin: First, just what is the purpose 
of the Career Advising and Placement 
Offices?
Rubino: The office exists to assist stu­
dents and alumni in developing career 
plans, in becoming acquainted with the 
job market and in developing the strat­
egies and techniques needed to secure 
successful employment.
DeVico: I agree totally with Mike. 
However, it often surprises people who 
are unfamiliar with the legal system, 
of the multitude of opportunities for 
a young lawyer that exist outside of 
private practice. While the Law School 
does not deal with the range of pos­
sible careers that the College must, we 
do present as broad a spectrum of 
possible alternatives.
Bulletin: What services do you offer? 
DeVico: We have full and part-time 
job listings, on-campus employment 
recruiting, co-ordinate off campus job 
recruiting, job information sessions, 
resume and cover letter writing assist­
ance, video tapes of different types of 
job interview sessions, job interview 
workshops, individual and group career 
counseling and a placement library. 
Other services include, wage and salary 
information, which we get calls on 
from alumni quite frequently and card 
files on alumni who have volunteered 
to serve as career advisors to students. 
We also put out a bi-monthly place­
ment newsletter for alumni interested 
in relocating—job wise or location 
wise.
Rubino: Other than the alumni card 
files and the newsletter, we also provide 
the same services with some additions. 
As Tony indicated we do deal with a 
wide range of careers. Because of this, I 
keep updated information on occupa­
tional trends, and graduate school data.
I have also obtained access to the state 
job bank through an on site microfiche 
viewer.
Bulletin: There are a few statements 
you both made that I think need further 
elaboration for the readers. Tony, you 
mentioned job information sessions, 
an alumni card file system and a news­
letter. Please tell me more about these 
services.
DeVico: The newsletter has been pub­
lished by the assistant director, Betsy 
McCombs, for almost 2 years now. We 
first solicited subscribers for it in this 
publication. Basically, it contains job 
information applicable to recent grad­
uates and to alumni out of school 
several years who wish to relocate.
Our job information is definitely not 
limited to Massachusetts. Alumni must 
specifically request to be put on the 
mailing list.

The job information sessions and 
the alumni card file system came about 
through the Law School Alumni Asso­
ciation's questionnaire that was sent to 
all law alumni a little over a year ago. 
The questionnaire asked for alumni 
volunteers to serve as on-campus speak­
ers on legal careers, as career advisors 
on a one-to-one basis with students, 
and as possible internship supervisors. 
As a result of the response (200 plus), 
Betsy and I set up the job information 
sessions. At these sessions, alumni 
speak on legal opportunities in a broad 
range of settings e.g. house counsel in 
insurance firms; litigation in insurance 
firms; lawyering in public accounting 
firms; lawyers in federal, state and local 
governmental agencies; lawyers in the 
office of a district attorney; tax practice; 
and a variety of others. The one-on-one 
alumni volunteers have been used thus 
far primarily with students who are 
planning on practicing out of Massa­
chusetts. These two programs will be 
expanded this year.
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Ronald A. Wysocki, 
JD'72, National Chair­
man, Annual Law 
Fund.

Edward J. Bander, new­
ly appointed director of 
the Law School Library.

Milton Katz who has 
been named distin­
guished professor of 
law at Suffolk Univer­
sity.

Law School Appointments
Noted constitutional law authority 
Milton Katz of the Harvard Law School 
has been named distinguished profes­
sor of law at Suffolk University Law 
School, and Edward J. Bander, former 
associate law librarian at New York 
University, has been appointed law 
librarian for the school.

Katz was a member of the Harvard 
Faculty for 40 years as the Henry L. 
Stimson professor of law and also 
directed the International Legal Studies 
Program for twenty-four years. He is 
recognized for his direction of the 
Marshall Plan in Europe and for his 
efforts in unifying the Armed Forces 
during World War II. He will teach 
courses in constitutional law and torts.

A native of New York City, Katz 
received his A.B. from Harvard in 1927 
and his J.D. in 1931. He is chairman of 
the Board of Trustees of the Carnegie 
Endowment for International Peace and 
co-chairman of the American Bar 
Association.

Bander, who succeeds the retiring 
John W. Lynch, served at New York 
University for 18 years, taught legal 
research and paralegal courses and 
edited that law school's alumni bulle­
tin. He has also been named professor 
of law.

Author of a number of legal works, 
including Mr. Dooley on the Choice of 
Law, which is a Lawyer's Literary 
Club selection. Bander is a former 
librarian for the U.S. Court of Appeals 
in Boston. He holds B.A. and LL.B. 
degrees from Boston University and 
an M.S. in Library Science from 
Simmons College.

A member of the Massachusetts 
Bar, Bander formerly was president of 
both the New England Law Librarians 
Association and the Law Library 
Association of New York.

He and his wife, the former Frances 
Waite, a copy editor for Time maga­
zine, live in Concord. They have three 
children.

Class
Notes

In Memoriam
Alumni
JDT9 Herbert L. Jackson of Malden. 
JD'25 Amedeo O. Collar! of Plymouth. 
JD'26 David J. Katz of Ft. Lauderdale, 

Florida and Worcester.
JD'26 Francis W. Ruel of Braintree.
JD'28 Edward T. Dobbyn of Quincy. 
JD'28 David J. Ryan of Cambridge.
JD'29 Fred L. Williams of Marlboro.
JD'32 Philip J. McCall of Hampton,

New Hampshire and Lawrence. 
JD'37 Henry W. Sontag of Brighton. 
BS'40 Walter E. Shaughnessy of Woburn. 
JD'44 Roland E. Gingras of Lynn.
AB'49 David S. Owens, Sr., of Dorchester. 
MAEd'S2 Harold Driscoll of Wilmington. 
BSBA'61 H. William Snell of Gardner.

1941
Law School
Daniel A. Doherty, JD, has been appointed 
general manager of special projects, execu­
tive and administrative department at Texaco, 
Incorporated in Harrison, Connecticut.
Joseph A. Purcell, JD, retired from his posi­
tion as town counsel in Arlington, thus 
completing 28 years of service. Mr. Purcell 
will maintain a private law practice in 
Arlington.

1950
Law School
Peter Makris, JD, practices law in association 
with Stephen J. Neubeck, JD'76, in Laconia, 
New Hampshire.

1952
Law School
Richard M. Kirby, JD, having retired from 
the FBI after 24 years of service, was ap­
pointed director of security at Waltham 
Hospital.

1953
Law School
Harold M. Mindel, JD, has been appointed 
director of marketing and membership edu­
cation for the Metropolitan Credit Union in 
Chelsea.
College of Business Administration 
Harvey B. Chansky, BSBA, has been pro­
moted to director of commodity purchasing 
for Grossman's Division of the Retail Group 
of Evans Products Company in Braintree.

1958
Law School
James W. Hennigan, Jr., JD, is currently 
serving as Suffolk County register of probate. 
College of Business Administration 
Norman S. Parks, BSBA, JD'61, has been 
appointed manager of the employee relations 
department at Sanders Associates, Incorpo­
rated in Nashua, New Hampshire.

1959
College of Business Administration 
Raymond Mannos, BSBA, has been appointed 
vice president of the Brookline Trust 
Company.
Earl S. Prolman, BSBA, was elected president 
of the New Hampshire Estate Planning 
Council.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Dr. Robert Baboian, BS, is the head of the 
Electrochemical and Corrosion Laboratory 
of Texas Instruments Incorporated in 
Attleboro.

1960
College of Business Administration 
Muriel A. Landau, BSBA, has been appointed 
controller at Regis College in Weston.

1961
Law School
Francis A. Coughlin, JD, has been elected 
senior vice president of the Boston Safe 
Deposit and Trust Company.

1962
College of Business Administration
Michael S. Smith, BSBA, is employed as a 
comptroller in purchasing at Wang Labora­
tories in Burlington.

1963
College of Business Administration 
C. Deno Gianoukas, BSBA, is a special agent 
of the Intelligence Division of the U.S. 
Treasury Department.
Joseph P. Tracey, BSBA, is employed as 
assistant treasurer and accounting manager 
at Peerless Insurance Company in Keene, 
New Hampshire.

1965
Law School
Joel Pressman, JD, AB'63, is currently in his 
second term as Mayor of Chelsea.
Charles W. Trombly, Jr., JD, has informed 
us that he is presently the assistant clerk of 
the Massachusetts Land Court in Boston. 
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Ronald K. Costa, AB, is presently teaching 
in the foreign languages department at 
Pentucket Regional Junior High School in 
West Newbury.

1967
Law School
Anthony J. Vigliotti, JD, is a practicing at­
torney with the law firm of Donahue and 
Rausher in Worcester.
College of Business Administration 
John J. Collins, BSBA, reports that he is cur­
rently employed as a controller at American 
Birthright Trust Company in Palm Beach, 
Florida.
Herbert S. Ganz, BSBA, has been elected a 
Fellow of the Massachusetts Society of Certi­
fied Public Accountants. He is presently on 
the staff of Seymour M. Levinson in Chestnut 
Hill.



1968
Law School
Peter I. Elinsky, JD, has been admitted to 
partnership at Peat, Marwick, Mitchell and 
Company.
Francis A. Moran, Jr., JD, is a military judge 
for the U.S. Air Force and has recently been 
elected chairman of the American Bar Asso­
ciation's National Conference of Special 
Court Judges.
Thomas J. Wynn, JD, is the vice chairman 
of the section on Civil Litigation of the 
Massachusetts Bar Association and has 
served as chairman of the Industrial Accident 
Board since 1976.
College of Business Administration 
John A. Burton, MBA, has been appointed 
financial manager for Seven Islands Land 
Company in Maine and New Hampshire. 
Philip M. Saracusa, BSBA, is presently a 
senior program analyst and manager for the 
Raytheon Company and is president of the 
Northern Essex Community College 
Foundation.
Niranjan J. Sheth, MBA, is the manager of 
financial planning at Simplex Time Recorder 
Company in Gardner.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences
J. Frank Herlihy, MAEd, BS'65, was recently
appointed headmaster at Chelsea High School.

1969
Law School
Donald Riley, JD, BSBA'65, is the director 
of the Quincy Police Academy.
Arthur E. Shea, JD, is the director of the 
Office of Property Equalization for the 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Michael N. Dubinsky, AB, has joined Honey­
well Incorporated as a senior buyer at the 
Minicomputer Systems and Terminals 
Operation Plant in Brighton.
John Gryniewicz, AB, is employed as a market 
analyst in the office automation programs 
department at Honeywell's Small/Medium 
Information Systems Division in Billerica. 
Gregory G. Wayland, AB, has been named 
director of news and public affairs for the 
Warner Cable Television Company in the 
Boston area.

1970
Law School
Geraldine Lombardo, JD, AB'68, has been 
named clerk of the Hingham District Court. 
Roland E. Merullo, JD, is the new director 
and agent of the workman's compensation 
program in Revere.
College of Business Administration 
Thomas J. Donovan, BSBA, is employed as a 
systems analyst for the New England 
Telephone Company.
John J. Galvin, MBA, has been elected vice 
president of finance and corporate planning 
at Factory Mutual Engineering Corporation 
in Norwood.
G. Richard MacDonald, BSBA, is a practicing 
certified public accountant in the Arlington 
area.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences
David S. Abbott, AB, is employed as a gen­
eral accountant with the environmental 
engineering firm of Camp, Dresser and McKee 
in Boston.
Francis T. Addrisi, BS, is a clinical psychol­
ogist and is employed as director of special 
services at the Community Mental Health 
Clinic in Lawrenceburg, Indiana. He received 
his Ph.D. in psychology from the University 
of Cincinnati.
Anthony O. Krulic, AB, is the circulation 
manager for The Chronicle in Willimantic, 
Connecticut.
A. Michael Marques, BS, has been promoted 
to assistant treasurer in the personal banking 
group at the Old Stone Corporation in Prov­
idence, Rhode Island.

1971
Law School
Peter R. Andrade, JD, of Taunton has been 
appointed assistant clerk for the Superior 
Court.
Lloyd H. Hill, JD, has been appointed prin­
cipal of Quincy High School.
Howard A. Pulsifer, JD, reports that he is 
Counsel of the Maintenance Operation 
Division of United Airlines, Western Division 
in San Francisco, California.

College of Business Administration 
Robert J. Cardillo, BSBA, has been promoted 
to store manager of the Star Market in 
Concord.
John E. McDonald, BSBA, has been elected 
director of the Workingmen's Cooperative 
Bank in Boston.
James M. Poirier, BSBA, is employed by the 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts as an 
accountant.
College of Liberal Arts and Sciences
Elizabeth J. Caron, EdM, has been elected to 
the new position of full-time coordinator of 
special education services by the Sanford 
School Board in Maine.
James E. Fiola, BSJ, is presently employed in 
the corporate public relations department at 
Friendly Ice Cream Corporation in Wilbra- 
ham.

1972
Law School
Lewis K. Brickates, JD, is presently working 
as an attorney for the Internal Revenue 
Service in Washington, D.C.
Maryann Gilleece, JD, is the newly elected 
Secretary of the Federal Bar Association, 
Capitol Hill Chapter, in Washington, D.C. 
College of Business Administration 
Thomas F. Kent, MBA, is currently employed 
by the U.S. Postal Service as a postmaster in 
Holbrook.
Walter J. Milzarek, MBA, has joined MSI 
Data Corporation as the Eastern Region 
service manager in Braintree.
John N. Mongiello, MBA, BSBA'69, is 
currently a partner at Bio-Mec Company 
in Framingham.
Steven R. Walton, MBA, is employed as a 
senior buyer at Honeywell, Incorporated in 
Waltham.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Robert M. DePaolo, AB, is an associate psy­
chologist serving the Franklin, Winnisquam 
Regional and Hill School districts in New 
Hampshire.
Thomas E. Heslin, BSJ, has become managing 
editor of the York County Coast Star, a 
weekly newspaper in Maine.
Nicholas P. Koskores, AB, is serving as press 
secretary to Peabody Mayor Nicholas 
Mavroules.
Joseph F. Molloy, AB, EdM'74, is presently 
employed as a patrolman by the Quincy 
Police Department.
Dennis R. Smith, MAEd, has been nominated 
by President Carter to serve on the U.S. 
Metric Board. He is a teacher at Middleboro 
Junior High School.

1973
Law School
William G. Billingham, JD, was appointed to 
the office of public administrator for 
Plymouth County.
Douglas D. DeVries, JD, has been elected 
to the Howard Bank Regional Board of 
Directors in Enosburg Falls, Vermont.
College of Business Administration 
Vincent A. Avellino, BSBA, is the owner of 
the Braintree Gardens Flower Shop.
David G. Shaub, MBA, has been named 
account representative in the chemical inter­
mediates department of Exxon Chemical 
USA in Waltham.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Gerald Filbin, BS, has completed his course 
work and has been advanced to candidacy 
for his Ph.D. in Biology at Wayne State Uni­
versity in Detroit, Michigan.
Geraldine M. Wall, MAEd, is employed as a 
family relations officer for New Haven Coun­
ty Superior Court, Connecticut.

1974
Law School
John J. Courtney, JD, is presently an attorney 
with the Massachusetts Defenders Committee. 
James F. Holzer, JD, has been named assistant 
administrator at the Massachusetts Eye and 
Ear Infirmary in Boston.
Paul J. Muello, JD, is an assistant attorney 
general for the State of Massachusetts.
Robert M. Penta, JD, AB'67, is employed as 
a member of the State Treasurer's staff for 
the Commonwealth.
Mary Laura Russell, JD, is currently an 
attorney for the Small Business Administra­
tion in Boston.



A. L
William G. Donegan, 
AB'69, MBA'74

' -

Anne Marie Palmer Larsen, 
AB'74

William H. Fischer, JD'76

Edward J. Smith, JD, is the counsel to the 
committee on the Judiciary of Massachusetts 
Legislature.
College of Business Administration
Frank S. Conroy, BSBA, is a sales represen­
tative for Merkert Enterprises in Canton. 
Henry DeSantis, MBA, is presently employed 
as a revenue agent for the Internal Revenue 
Service in Boston.
William G. Donegan, MBA, AB'69, has been 
appointed an assistant vice president in the 
secured lending department at Industrial 
National Bank in Providence, Rhode Island. 
James L. Driscoll, BSBA, has been elected an 
accounting officer at Worcester County 
National Bank.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences
Edward P. Dalton, EdM, BSBA'69, has ac­
cepted a position as probation development 
specialist for the Massachusetts Committee 
on Criminal Justice.
Anne Marie Larsen, AB, has been promoted 
to senior employment services associate at 
New England Mutual Life Insurance Com­
pany in Boston.

1975
Law School
Edmond R. Coletta, JD, has recently been 
named to the Board of Trustees of the Rhode 
Island Association for the Blind. He is cur­
rently employed by Rhode Island State De­
partment of Mental Health, Retardation and 
Hospitals as assistant director for planning, 
budgeting and program evaluation.
Thomas M. Dolan, JD, has been named vice 
president for alumni affairs and development 
at Clark University in Worcester.
David A. Kearsley, JD, has been promoted 
to senior trust officer at Worcester County 
National Bank.
Richard E. Prout, JD, AB'70, has been ap­
pointed an advanced underwriting consultant 
in the sales department at Mutual of New 
York.
Peter T. Zarella, JD, has become associated 
with the law firm of Frauenglass, O'Connell, 
Brown and Paindiris in Hartford and 
Glastonbury, Connecticut.
College of Business Administration 
John J. Judge, MPA, is presently the director 
of projects and programs for the Northshore 
Economic Development Council.
Robert J. McNeil, BSBA, is employed as an 
information specialist by Blue Cross and 
Blue Shield of Massachusetts.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
James K. Belcher, BS, is employed as a course 
developer with Digital Equipment Company 
in Maynard.
David M. Cavalier, BS, is the assistant admin­
istrator for special services at McLean 
Hospital in Belmont.
Sherrie Wolfson, EdM, is a reading specialist 
in the Medford Public School federally- 
funded Title One Language Education 
Acceleration Program.

1976
Law School
Michael W. Burnbaum, JD, is currently en­
gaged in the private practice of law in Boston. 
He also broadcasts "I am the Law" on 
WXNE channel 25 at 8:30. This is a two 
minute segment on recent legal development. 
Thomas J. Filbin, JD, AB'70, reports that he 
has been elected an Assistant Treasurer at 
Dedham Institution for Savings.
William H. Fischer, JD, has become director of 
patient care standards at the University of 
Cincinnati Medical Center in Ohio.
Henry J. Noonan, JD, is the assistant appeals 
officer for Federal Employee Appeals Author­
ity of the Civil Service Commission in 
Washington, D.C.
College of Business Administration 
Brian R. Gilmore, MPA, BSBA'69, has been 
appointed manager of community services 
for the Greater Hartford Chamber of 
Commerce.
Richard P. Matta, BSBA, is employed as an 
accountant by First National Stores in 
Connecticut.
James P. Milmoe, MBA, is a certified public 
accountant with Sullivan, Bille and Company 
in Tewksbury.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Scott E. Campbell, BSJ, is employed as a 
marketing administrator at Associated Inde­
pendent Marketing Services Corporation in 
Chicago, Illinois.
Kevin C. O'Neil, BS, is presently employed as 
a psychotherapist at Central Hospital in 
Somerville.
Robert L. Quintiliani, BS, is currently em­
ployed as a police officer by the Quincy 
Police Department.

Michael Sereda, Jr., BSJ, is a reporter for the 
Milford Daily News.
Hedy H. Schechman, BS, is employed by the 
Massachusetts Eye and Ear Infirmary in 
Boston.

1977
Law School
Antonette E. DiLoreto, JD, is the chairperson 
of the business education department at 
Arlington High School.
David F. Driscoll, JD, has been appointed by 
Essex County Commissioners to serve as 
counsel for indigent persons in the First 
District Court.
Charles Whitney Pederson, JD, has accepted 
a commission in the U.S. Air Force as a Cap­
tain in the Judge Advocate General's Corps. 
College of Business Administration 
Dale P. Buckley, MBA, has accepted a posi­
tion as vice president for general services at 
Waltham Hospital.
Robert J. Carter, MPA, has been appointed 
director of the CETA program in Watertown. 
Kevin M. Gagnon, MBA, has joined Merrill 
Lynch, Pierce, Fenner and Smith, Incorpo­
rated as an account executive in Providence, 
Rhode Island.
Arthur Guardia, BSBA, has accepted a posi­
tion as an accountant in the firm of Touche 
Ross in Boston.
Stephen L. LiMauro, MBA, has been pro­
moted to manager of the auditing staff at 
the Northeastern Home Office of the Pruden­
tial Insurance Company in Boston.
James P. Scales, BSBA, is the leasing man­
ager for the New England area at Strick 
Corporation in Canton.
Donald C. Sterling, MBA, has been appointed 
vice president of sales and marketing at 
Dacor, Incorporated in Worcester.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Edward W. Cullupy, Jr., AB, reports that he 
is currently employed by Purity Supreme 
Supermarkets as a scanning file analyst in 
North Billerica.
Michael S. Frary, AB, is employed at General 
Motors Corporation in Framingham.
Guido B. Moro, BS, is employed in the dietary 
department at the Whidden Memorial 
Hospital in Everett.
James F. Mulligan, Jr., EdM, is the director 
of admissions at Southern Vermont College 
in Bennington.
William G. Newcomb, EdM, is the department 
head of physical education at Londonderry 
High School in New Hampshire.
Thomas J. Rees, BS, is employed by the 
Gnomon Corporation in Cambridge.
Henry Scipione, EdM, is employed as prin­
cipal of Brett School in North Conway,
New Hampshire.
Sheila D. Shea, MS, is teaching business at 
Marian Court Secretarial School in 
Swampscott.
Mark R. Wenham, BS, is employed as a tool­
ing representative for Carlson Sales, Incorpo­
rated in Woburn.

1978
Law School
Francis L. Marini, JD, BSBA'71, has become 
associated in the practice of law with Samuel 
R. Koplan in Brockton.
College of Business Administration 
Matthew M. Devine, MBA, is presently 
working as an account executive with Hing- 
ham Institutional Advertising Associates. 
Alan E. Foulds, MBA, is currently employed 
as a programmer analyst by the Andover 
Companies in Andover.
Thomas W. Landers, MBA, is employed as an 
assistant professor of accounting at Nichols 
College in Dudley.
Michael Sweeney, BSBA, has accepted a 
position as an accountant with the office of 
the state auditor.
Charles S. Vaganis, BSBA, reports that he is 
employed as a coin dealer at the Crystal Coin 
Shop in Wakefield.
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences 
Flora McCall, BS, has accepted a position as 
payroll supervisor at TAD Technical Services 
Corporation in Cambridge.
Ellen A. Taylor, EdM, AB'73, is a teacher for 
the Scituate Public School System.
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Cited for long service__ These members of the Suffolk
University Community were honored at the Deans' recep­
tion September 16 for serving the university for 20 to 30 
years. Presented Suffolk chairs were (L-R) P. Richard 
Jones, archives director; Dr. Vahe Sarafian of History; 
William P. Homer of Journalism; Harold Stone of Business; 
Dean David J. Sargent of the Law School; Dr. Edward G. 
Hartmann of History; Dr. Stanley M. Vogel of English;
Dr. Donald Unger of Education, and Associate Dean 
Malcolm M. Donahue of the Law School. Vogel, Stone 
and Homer received rockers for 30 years service, the 
remainder captain's chairs for 20 years. Similarly honored 
but not present for picture were Thomas Connors of 
English, Dr. Florence R. Petherick of Humanities and 
Patricia Brown of the Law Library. Dr. Hartmann and 
Dr. Petherick recently retired.

For details concerning any of
these events, contact the Alumni
Office at (617) 723-4700,
extension 132.

November
11* Washington, D.C. Area 

College Alumni Dinner 
—Stouffer's National 
Center Hotel, Arlington, 
VA—7:00 p.m.—$12 
per person.

13* U.S. Supreme Court
Special Admissions Ses­
sion— Luncheon to fol­
low at the Longworth 
House Office Building— 
Ways and Means Com­
mittee Room—11:30 
a.m.—Thomas G. Cor­
coran, Guest Speaker.

18* The Boston Flamenco
Ballet—Suffolk Univer­
sity Theater—7:00 p.m. 
—Free Admittance.

December
4* Law School Alumni Din­

ner—Park Plaza Hotel— 
Boston, MA—$16 per 
person—5:30 Cocktails 
—7:00 Dinner.

5* "Mark Twain Sketches"
—Chamber Theatre Pro­
ductions—Suffolk Uni­
versity Theater—1:00 
p.m.—Free Admittance.

8* Third Annual Alumni
Night at the Nutcracker 
—Music Hall Theatre— 
Boston, MA—$8 per 
person—7:30 p.m. 
curtain.

16* Second Annual Alumni 
Christmas Shoppers' 
Service—Children ages 
4-10—$1 per person— 
Suffolk University— 
Ridgeway Building— 
Boston—10:00 a.m.- 
4:00 p.m.

January
10 General Alumni Associa­

tion Board of Directors' 
Meeting—6:30 p.m.— 
President's Conference 
Room—Suffolk Univer­
sity.

16

21*

25

MBA/MPA Alumni As­
sociation Board of Direc­
tors' Meeting—6:30 p.m. 
—President's Conference 
Room—Suffolk Univer­
sity.
Boston Celtics vs. Phila­
delphia 76ers—Boston 
Garden—1:45 p.m.
Law School Alumni 
Board of Directors' 
Meeting—6:30 p.m. 
McDermott Conference 
Room—Suffolk Univer­
sity.

*Details to be announced in a 
special mailing.
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